
My quarterly report is as follows 
Attended 25 events up and down the state and had 109.5 hours in service and 3188 miles traveled. 
 
I have appointed Jon Townley to the Pension committee for New Castle County. 
 
The 100th Anniversary committee will start meeting after the first of the year. 
 
I will be working with Warren Jones to come up with a organization chart as it seems like a lot of people 
do not know which organization reports to which .  
 
VCOS was a good conference .A lot of recruit and retention classes Dr. Jenaway  and Chief Rubin put on 
a very good class the hand out have been sent to the state committee. 
Candis McDow did a session a lot like the one she did at conference. 
Health and Safety was another big topic this year and  how important it is to wash you gear so you don’t 
get Cancer . It was brought up that there was 75million dollars in Safer Grants for Health and Safetyand 
they only gave away about 25% of it .  
We also need to get the correct physicals a lot of doctors don’t even know what to check for if you go to 
the NVFC web site you can get more info on this or contact Chief Terry Jester he is our State 
Representative on the NVFC. 
 
On behalf of myself and my family I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year.  
 
Dan Carrier 
1st V.P DVFA.  
 


